ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES TUESDAY, MARCH 26, 2013

Commissioner Thompson stated that individuals of the Courthouse who had been trained on the use of automated external defibrillators (AED) were now expired. He said individuals could renew their training or become a first time trainer at a cost of \$25 per person. The expense for training was no longer "free of charge" and needed to be paid by the individual(s) taking the training.

He stated that the Commission continued to work toward the completion of a mitigation plan for the County. There had been a lot of time and effort devoted to this process already, but work still needed to be done to complete the process. He then mentioned that the Commission had recently closed out the 2009 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG). There aren't any funds available at this time for additional CDBG funding.

Commissioner Thompson stated the County did have BRO funding for bridge building. This included bridges on Normandy Way and Campbell Cemetery Trail. They were being built now and would be 100% covered by "hard" and "soft "match funds. He stated that Adair County did not want to lose the money the Federal Government had allotted for bridges. Adair County recently traded \$75,000 hard match funds for \$150,000 soft match funds with Greene County.

The meeting ended at 12:00 p.m.

The Commission spent the rest of the day attending to County business.

The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00 p.m. on March 26, 2013.

Clerk Presiding Commissioner

Page 51